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West Hove Infant School 
Minutes of the Full Governing Board Meeting,  

Thursday, 22nd March 2018 at 6.00pm 
 
 

Present: Cheryl Finella (CF) (Co-Chair), Chris Baker (CB) (Co-Chair), Wendy 
Harkness (WH) Lorna Cummings (LC), Louise Smith (LS), Jason Smith (JS), Sonia 
Turney (ST), Clare Moonan (CM), Ian Kirby (IK), Abby Hedger-Jones (AH-J) and 
Catherine Dooley (CD) 
 
Clerk: Nikki Wheeler (NW)  
 

Ref Notes Action 

1.  Apologies for absence  
All present  

 
 

2.  Minutes of the previous meeting held on 17th January 2018 and matters arising  
The minutes of the previous meeting and matters arising were discussed and agreed as 
an accurate record of the meeting on 17th January 2018.  
Matters arising item 4. CB said that the D&S committee had discussed having training on 
ASP at the upcoming Away Day. It was decided to look into the cost of training and the 
possibility of hosting the event at Ricardo. JS to enquire with Ricardo if this is an option. 

 
 
 
 
 
JS 

3.  Governors and the re-organisation  
CB explained that the reorganisation process had begun as of the 19th February. The 
consultation structure is now in place. He continued to explain that the process had 
become more public than we had anticipated and that a letter was circulated to parents 
before an article appeared in The Argus. 
CB said that he had had a meeting with director of children services. We are high profile 
due to the possibility of compulsory redundancies. He said that he had raised with the LA 
the volatility of the school numbers (decline in admissions).  
CB explained that discussions have been had and are on-going with the Junior school’s 
head and chair of governors as to the future of both schools and the decline in pupil 
numbers. 
JS questioned if these meetings have taken place. 
CB replied that, yes we have met with the LA to discuss the fall in numbers across the 
city. He explained that this is not just a challenge for us as a school but for the LA too. 
CM asked if discussions around the deficit budget had be revisited with the LA   
CB said that we have asked if they would consider allowing us to submit a deficit budget  
CF added that they have leaned slightly away from pressing us to have a balanced 
budget. 
CM asked if we were in favour of this leniency, as we would have to pay back any deficit 
at a future date. 
A discussion was had around the cost of the restructure, redundancies, pension costs 
etc. 
CB suggested that we write to the LA to request that they cover the redundancy costs 
CM asked how the impact of the consultation had effected staff morale 
WH explained that she is trying to make the process as painless as possible. Meeting 
with TA reps on a weekly basis as opposed to termly. Trying to go to support staff tea 
breaks at each site every other day.  
LC exclaimed that the uncertainty is very upsetting for staff. 
IK asked how many staff members have offered to take voluntary redundancy  
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WH we have had some staff request this. 
CM asked are we seeing a higher level of sickness since the start of this process. 
WH responded that it was hard to tell, as there is always a higher level of sickness at this 
time of year. 
IK noted that we had had sight of our budget quite early. He asked WH if she was now 
aware of other schools that are now realising that they may need to go through 
consultation too.    
WH replied that she was not aware of any, other than to have heard that one school is 
terminating all their fixed term INA positions to halt a consultation.   

4.  Finance Update: 
IK gave an update on the status of Funding Deficit paper discussed at the February 2018 
Resources Committee. 
Lottery 
Approved to go ahead, but delayed due to lack of resource because of consultation 
process. Planned launch ideally to be roll out in the Autumn term. 
CF asked if the expectation was for Liz Moore to do the admin for this. 
WH informed the GB that Liz had resigned due to her successful appointment as the 
SBM at a local primary school. 
A discussion was had around the resignation of the SBM. 
After School Club 
The resources committee had agreed to raise the rental charges for Class of Their Own. 
Initially COTO had requested that the increase be reconsidered. The Resources 
committee rejected this request and the increase will commence from after Easter.  
Swimming Pool 
Junior school is considering taking on the running/management of the swimming pool. 
Decommissioning costs would be shared. Initial quote for decommission was for £60,000.  
A clause would be written into an agreement that if the pool were to be decommissioned 
at a future date the Infants would be liable for half the cost. 
CB informed the GB that the toilets at SR may be funded by the LA in 2019/20 as the 
level of urgency has been escalated.    
Policy on Commercial Partnerships  
IK explained that the policy was updated following legal advice. 
JS asked if there are any other schools that already have a policy. 
IK said that this was part of the problem as there was not a model to work from. 
CB asked what ‘funding the core’ actually means.  
IK replied that we have tried to establish the policy so that it can cover anything other 
than salaries. IK said that this is not a legal agreement although it was legality within it. 
CF said that she felt that maybe it was worth adding something about not bringing the 
school into disrepute. 
IK invited Governors to email him with any suggested companies that they felt were worth 
contacting. 
FGB happy with the policy going forward. The policy was agreed and approved. 
SFVS and Skills Matrix 
CM questioned if we are stretching ourselves enough when we now we are facing 
financial difficulties. 
The SFVS was agreed with the caveat to section E regarding the link to the SIDP. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All 
 
 
 
 
 

5.  Spring Term Head teachers’ Report 
The report was read page by page. 
1.3. Quality Marks/Awards 
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CF congratulated the school on receiving the school of sanctuary accolade. 
1.5. Children’s Centre (CC) 
CF asked what the viability of the Children Centre was.  
IK said that they are aware that we will require six months’ notice if they were to pull out 
from funding/using the centre. He said that the loss of income would not be good at this 
point, as we are not at the stage we could use the space to generate income. 
1.6. Membership of the Governing Body 
CF remarked on the lack of diversity within the governing body. She said that she felt it 
was an area governors needed to work on to make the GB more diverse. 
CF gave details of a meeting with our new parent governor, Joe Rich.   
3.4 Staffing 
Governors remarked on the high level of staff absences in the Autumn term. 
CM said that she would find it useful to see this figure benchmarked across other schools 
within the city. NW to ask LM if it is possible to obtain this information. 
JS asked if the lower figure in 2016/17 was the norm or was 2015/16 & 2017/18 a truer 
reflection.  
WH responded that staff absence is usually higher in the Autumn term. The reason for 
absence was not work related and commonly due to flu-like symptoms.    
LS said that she would find the split site data valuable. 
5.5. Disadvantaged pupils 
JS gave details of a meeting that he had had with LC regarding DA children and Pupil 
Premium funding. He said that they had discussed Governors attending PPMs to track 
DA data/progress. 
CM said that the Diversity & Standards had also discussed attending these meetings. 
NW to inform governors of dates of the Autumn term PPM’s. 
6. Outcomes for pupils  
CB commented how enthusiastic the children had been about the Maths Mastery when 
Governors had visited the CR site in February. 
WH said that the DA data is a concern for us and that she suspects that the rating will not 
be outstanding if the data does not improve. 
6.8 EMAS Support 
JS asked what the acronym EMAS stands for. 
WH responded – Ethnic Minority Achievement Service. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NW/LM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NW 
 

6.  Governance Action Plans 

L&T – reviewed 2016/17 Action plan and discussed 2017/18 plan. This will be drafted and 

circulated in the next few weeks. 

D&S agreed that they would look at their plan further at the next meeting. It was agreed 

to include information on how to support children that are joining mid-term (transience)    

Resources Action plan has been completed and circulated.  

Action plans for 2018/19 to be completed at the SIDP INSET on Monday 4th June 2018. 

WH said that it was important for Governors to take ownership for their own plans. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

7.  Communications 
AHJ gave details of how she was trying to raise the profile of the Governing body and 
how we would like to present ourselves. 
She showed a mock-up of what the website might look like. She said that she would like 
all members to have the same style of photograph and that these will be taken by a 
professional photographer at the Governor morning in April. 
AHJ continued to explain her vision of how the page should sit on the website and that 
she thought it was important for there to be a Governors tab for ease of use for parents. 
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She said that she would like governors to write a short profile about themselves. A 
discussion was had around this and how governor attendance information at meetings 
should now be recorded on the website as a requirement.   

8.  Training and Development 
CF gave details of the Governance Conference that she had attended. She said that CB 
and she had only two more meetings as co-chairs and brought governors attention to the 
fact that we would be looking to fill the two co-opted governor vacancies and the role of 
chair in the Autumn term. CB felt that this was something that should be thought about 
before the end of this academic year. 
NW said that there is an extensive chairing training programme delivered through 
governor support if anyone was interested in attending.   

 

9.  Governor morning at SR –Thurs 19th April –confirm attendees 
All confirmed attendance  

 

10.  Any other business 

 Governor Away Day date to be confirmed 
JS to check dates of the away day with Ricardo in the hope that we may be able to host it 
there.   
The suggested date is Thursday 12th July 2018. 
CB suggested that it might be a good idea to start a discussion with the LA regarding the 
new building that is commencing in October opposite the SR site.  
WH gave some examples of some positive and humorous comments pupils had made 
following the Governor morning at CR.    

 

  

Meeting finished at 8.00pm 
 

 


